
          
 
 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
   
From:  Kathy Payne, Human Resources Coordinator/City Recorder 
 
Date:  December 4, 2024 
 
I am happy to announce that we have two employees who have reached a milestone in 
their employment with the City of St. Helens.  The following individuals will be recognized 
at the December 4 Work Session. 
 
10 Years 
Jenny Dimsho became a full-time City employee on August 1, 2014.  She started as a 
term-limited Assistant Planner, becoming a permanent Assistant Planner on July 1, 2015.  
In 2017, her position was reclassified to an Associate Planner.  In April of 2021, the City 
created a new job description that better reflected the duties Jenny was performing, 
consequently, she became the City’s first Associate Planner/Community Development 
Project Manager.  But her story with the City didn’t start in August 2014. Jenny first came 
to the City as a RARE AmeriCorps in September 2013, where she served for one year.   
 
5 Years 
Christina Sullivan started working with the City on November 4, 2019, as our 
Community Development Administrative Assistant, which is where she will continue to 
serve until her last day on December 10.  Yes, Christina is moving on to new adventures! 
We will miss her greatly! 
 
 
Congratulations Jenny and Christina and thank you for your service! 

LENGTH OF SERVICE RECOGNITION 

 


